

Nick Gibb MP Minister of State for Schools

Sanctuary Buildings 20 Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Ms S Hammond Whitmore High School Porlock Avenue Harrow HA2 0AD

18 February 2016

Dear Ms Hammond,

I am writing to convey my warmest congratulations to you, your staff and your pupils for your school's excellent value added score in 2015.

Your school is one of the top 100 non-selective state-funded schools in England based on the key stage 2 to key stage 4 value added measure. This reflects the fantastic progress made by your pupils since the end of primary school.

Thank you for your work in this important area of a young person's education and congratulations again to you and your staff for you hard work and professionalism.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Gibb MP